
























G e r a l d  R .  C l a p s  C a r e e r  &  T e c h n i c a l  C e n t e r
 @ Levittown Memorial Education Center

150 Abbey Lane, Levittown N.Y. 11756  516-434-7115
Frank Creter, Director

Sally Maya, Assistant Director

District Programs:

Automotive Technology

Computer Animation

Construction management

Cosmetology

Culinary Arts 

Electrical Technology

Graphic Arts 

Medical Assisting

Police Science/EMT-B

Career & Technical Education Programs
are open to students beginning in the 

11th grade.

 All programs are two years in length.
For information and program tours, 

please call 516-434-7115.

Check our website for more program information 
w w w . l e v i t t o w n s c h o o l s . c o m / m e m o r i a l

The Levittown School District as an equal opportunity employer and educator fully supports equal access to all. The Levittown School District does not 
discriminate in employment or in its education programs and activities against qualified individuals on the basis of race, color, weight, ethnic group, national 
origin, religion, age, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation or disability. Grievance procedures are available to interested persons by contacting the compliance 
officer listed below. Inquiries regarding this nondiscrimination policy may be directed to:

Civil Rights Compliance Officer
Debbie Rifkin, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources

Levittown Public Schools
Levittown Memorial Education Center

150 Abbey Lane 
Levittown, N.Y. 11756

516-434-7030

Civil Rights Compliance

A copy of the secondary career and technical education courses offered is available to district residents and may be obtained on our website,
www.levittownschools.com/memorial, or by calling 516-434-7115 to request a mailing.



COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY
Todd F. Connell, Director
Vishal Bhoge, IT Specialist III

Home Instruction
Dr. Donald Sturz, Assistant Superintendent for Pupil Services

ALTERNATIVE STUDENT INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAMS

The Computer Technology Department focuses on integrating technology into the curriculum and supporting all aspects of 
technology for the District. It is important to recognize the ever-expanding role of technology in the 21st century and how it 
can be harnessed as a vehicle to improve student learning and achievement in both school and at home. Technology provides 
greater opportunities for creativity, collaboration and communication. By providing and supporting the latest technology such 
as iPads, tablets, high-speed data networks and cloud services, we are enabling our students to become outstanding digital 
citizens and ensuring their success in college, the workplace and the community.

Home instruction is available for students with health problems which require an absence from school for an extended period of time. Please consult the guidance department 
and/or principal for procedures to be followed. Call 516-434-7053 for more information.

TASC Program and Alternative High School @ Levittown Memorial Education Center
John Avena, Coordinator 516-434-7131

The main objective of the TASC Program is to provide an alternate educational setting for students who are not able or willing to attend traditional classes and earn a local high 
school diploma. The TASC Program offers students academic preparation to pass the TASC exam and earn a high school equivalency diploma.

The Alternative High School Program provides an alternate educational setting for students who cannot succeed in traditional classroom settings. The program maintains small 
class sizes with students receiving individualized attention. All core subjects, physical education and health are offered in the program. Students are required to take Regents exams.  
Age restrictions apply.

Equal Opportunity Policy
No person shall be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be discriminated against any educational program,  

activity, service or employment opportunity in this district on the basis of race, color, weight, ethnic group, national origin, religion, 
age, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation or disability. Any inquiries should be directed to the Civil Rights Compliance Officer,            
Debbie Rifkin, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources at 516-434-7030.



S t u d e n t  H e a l t h  S e r v i c e s
Dr. Donald Sturz, Assistant Superintendent for Pupil Services

Working Paper Certificates

Health Services/Immunizations

Physical Examinations

Sports Participation

Student Accident Insurance

Physical examinations for each child attending kindergarten, grades 2, 4, 7, 10 and 
grade-appropriate special education are required. Arrangements for physical screening 
by the school physician will be made for students who do not have a medical report 
from their family doctor on file by October 1. As mandated by state law, scoliosis 
screening will be provided for students in grades five and up unless otherwise notified 
by the parent that their own physician will do this screening.

Students in grades 7-12 who are participating in sports are required to have a      
physical examination. Students have an option of seeing the school doctor or a private 
physician. Sports physical forms must be filled out and signed, stamped and dated by the 
physician. Interim health forms are required from students/athletes who haven’t taken 
part in sports for more than 30 days. The school doctor’s schedule is available from the 
school nurse.

The Levittown School District has an insurance plan that covers students who are injured 
in school or during a school-sponsored activity. This insurance is an “in excess” policy. This 
means that the initial reimbursement must come from the parent or guardian’s own insurance. 
The school district’s insurance may then be utilized to reimburse a proportionate amount of 
the excess cost that was not covered by the individual’s own insurance. Insurance forms and 
information can be obtained from your child’s school nurse.

Working papers are required for students under 18 years of age for all employment 
and many kinds of volunteer work. It is a simple, fast procedure during the school year. 
The student must see the school nurse to make the necessary arrangements. Urge your 
child not to wait until he or she gets a job to arrange for working papers. The student who 
is prepared with valid working papers and a Social Security number is in a better position 
to get a job. This is particularly true during the summer when schools are closed and 
working papers are issued on a limited schedule. Your school nurse has the information. 
Check with the nurse for information or assistance concerning immunizations, working 
papers, community resources, etc. Student work experience should not interfere with  
schooling or homework. The district will aggressively seek the enforcement of child labor 
laws with respect to students and employers.

District Forms
Please find on the district website, www.levittownschools.com, pertinent forms 

that can be downloaded for your convenience.

Dental Examinations
All students are encouraged to complete dental exams by October 1.State law requires that each student be fully immunized against diphtheria, tetanus, 

polio, measles, mumps, rubella, hepatitis B and varicella.  The dose schedule is 
consistent with the Advisory Committee for Immunization Practices. Measles, mumps 
and varicella immunizations must be acquired no more than four days before the 
child’s first birthday. A certificate of immunization issued by a private physician or 
clinic is needed as proof. The certification must be signed and stamped by the physician. 
Copies of school records are not considered acceptable proof of immunization unless 
signed by a physician.

Consistent with New York State law, students who fail to meet these 
requirements in a timely manner will be barred from attending school until all 
requirements are met. 

“Zentangle Roxy” by Emily Cavanaugh, 
Gardiners Avenue, Grade 5
Teacher: Karen Fuoco  

“Sunshine” by Vicki Zhang, Wisdom 
Lane Middle School, Grade 8
Teacher: Carla Herbert



Out-of-District Transportation

Specialized Transportation

Help Us Help You....

The Levittown School District transports nearly 4,032 students per day to 
their instructional programs in public and private schools. Additionally, bus 
service is provided for a wide range of co-curricular activities throughout 
the school year.

Our transportation fleet consists of vans and buses. This fleet is inspected 
and maintained on a rigorous schedule by our district mechanics. In 
addition, all vehicles must be inspected by the Department of Transportation 
every six months. All district buses are equipped with two-way radio 
communication, GPS and cameras. These systems have proven invaluable in 
both the operation of the fleet and in public service to notify the appropriate 
agencies in the event of emergencies requiring the dispatch of specialized 
aid vehicles.

School bus drivers have an annual review of their licenses. An annual    
written test and road test are required, as well as safety refresher courses. 
Drivers of school vehicles also receive an annual medical examination and 
biennial physical performance test.

All related expenses associated with the Transportation Department, 
including purchases of new equipment, are aided by the state of New York 
up to 90 percent of cost. 

The Board of Education will provide transportation to public and non-
public school students who reside within designated distances from the 
school they attend in accordance with the applicable section of the Education 
Law and rulings of the Commissioner of Education.

Transportation will be provided as follows:
Grades K-5:  Beyond 3/4 Mile
Grades 6-8:   Beyond 3/4 Mile
Grades 9-12: Beyond 1 1/2 Miles	

Students who reside within the Levittown School District and who attend non-public schools 
outside the district may be eligible for out-of-district transportation. The required mileage from 
home to school must not exceed 15 miles.

Applications must be filed with the Transportation Department by the parent prior to  
April 1, preceding the start of the school year. Additionally, parents of any non-public school 
students establishing residency in the district after April 1 have 30 days to request, in writing, 
the desired transportation.

If needed, late bus requests must be included on the application for secondary students. Late 
buses will be provided only if there are at least five (5) requests per school to be maintained 
daily.

Where there are significant health problems requiring specialized transportation, the district 
may provide such service if the following conditions are met:

1. The form is obtained from the school nurse.
2. The private physician supplies the district with a full diagnosis.
3. The form is returned to the school nurse.
4. The school physician and appropriate staff review the applications and

make a decision if transportation will be provided.
The primary concern of the Transportation Department is the safety of our children. Parents are 

urged to observe courtesy and promptness. The Board of Education asks that parents understand 
the following rules of conduct and help their children be observant of them.

1. Be at the bus stop five minutes prior to bus arrival.
2. Respect private property at all times.
3. Please buckle your seatbelts.
4. Be seated and remain seated until the bus arrives at school.
5. DO NOT block the aisles with anything.
6. Obey the instructions of the driver and do not distract him or her.
7. Keep everything inside the bus windows.
8. DO NOT shout, push, shove or smoke.
9. DO NOT touch any part of the bus after leaving it.
10. When crossing, do so at least 15 feet ahead of the bus as the driver holds traffic.
11. Watch the traffic when walking to and from the bus stop.

*No playdates are permitted or requests to be dropped off anywhere other than your
assigned bus stop at any time. This is for your child’s safety.

Transportation
Dajuana Reeves, Supervisor of Transportation



Health, Physical Education & Athletics
J. Keith Snyder, Director

Health

Physical Education

Athletics

AIDS Education

New York state requires that all students attend and participate in either a regular or 
an adaptive physical education program. To fulfill graduation requirements, students 
must complete and receive a passing grade for four years of physical education. Two 
credits (1/2 credit per year) are granted for successful completion of this course. These 
credits are in addition to the credits required for graduation. Students are graded using 
a rubric. The results of the rubric are translated into a numerical grade.

Athletics are an elective part of the Levittown educational experience. The school 
district offers a variety of interscholastic sports to Levittown students in grades 7-12.  
Programs include: cross-country, soccer, tennis, badminton, football, baseball, wrestling, 
volleyball, lacrosse, cheerleading, basketball, bowling, softball, golf, winter track and track 
& field. Parents of athletes are encouraged to 
read and review the District Athletic Handbook 
available on the district website. Student athletes 
are expected to continue a pursuit of academic 
excellence while striking a balance with their 
athletic endeavors. 

Academics + Athletics = Success.
Health instruction is required in grades 6, 8 and 11. K-5 students receive a half-year 

course that will cover all relevant topics, allowing students to make healthy choices 
throughout their lives. Topics include alcohol, tobacco, other drugs, safety, mental 
health, nutrition, dental health, sensory perception, disease prevention and control, 
environmental and public health, consumer health, first aid and other related areas. 
Elementary school teachers have a health curriculum that is sequentially taught.

New York State Education Regulations Chapter G Part 135 mandates that all school         
districts provide appropriate instruction concerning Acquired Immune Deficiency 
Syndrome as part of the sequential Health Education Program for all students.

This instruction is designed to provide accurate information concerning the nature 
of the disease, methods of transmission and prevention, and stresses abstinence as the 
most appropriate protection against AIDS. 

No pupil is required to receive instruction concerning the methods of prevention 
of AIDS if the parent or legal guardian of such pupil has filed, with the principal 
of the school, a written request that the pupil not participate in such instruction 
with an assurance that the pupil will receive such instruction at home as mandated.

Drug Free Schools
The Board of Education is committed to the prevention of alcohol, tobacco and 

other substance use/abuse. This statement describes the programmatic elements the 
district uses to promote healthy lifestyles for its students and staff and to inhibit the 
use/abuse of alcohol, tobacco, drugs and other substances.

No person may use, possess, sell or distribute alcohol or other controlled  
substances, nor use or possess drug paraphernalia, on school grounds or at school-
sponsored events, except drugs as prescribed by a physician. The inappropriate use 
of prescription and over-the-counter drugs is prohibited.

Additionally, any person exhibiting behavior or physical characteristics indicative 
of having used or consumed alcohol, drugs or other psychotropic substances shall be 
prohibited from entering school grounds or school-sponsored events.

The district uses the following principles as guides for the development of its 
substance use/abuse prevention efforts and of any disciplinary measures related to 
alcohol and other substances:

1. Alcohol, tobacco and other substance use/abuse is preventable and treatable.
2. Alcohol and other substance use/abuse inhibits the district from carrying

out its central mission of educating students.
3. The behavior of the Board of Education, the administration and all school

staff should model the behavior asked of students.
4. While the district can and must assume a leadership role in alcohol, tobacco

and other substance use/abuse prevention, this goal will be accomplished
only through coordinated, collaborative efforts with parents, students, staff
and the community as a whole.



69th Year for the Levittown Public Schools Dance and Gymnastics Program

The Dance and Gymnastics Program is a self-sustaining continuing education program for students beginning 
at age 3. Classes are offered in kinderdance, combo ballet/tap, pre-ballet, ballet, classical ballet, classical 
modern dance, tap, jazz, hip hop, acrobatics and gymnastics. Lyrical classes are available for intermediate 
to advanced students. Pointe and contemporary lyrical classes are for advanced students by audition only. 
Students interested in the Teacher-Training Program should arrange for an appointment with Director Mary 
Basile.

Program registration is conducted on an annual basis. A brochure containing information for registration 
can be found on the district website, www.levittownschools.com. A three-part registration form can be 
downloaded and printed for your convenience. Registration begins in August and is by mail only.

For information, call 516-434-7139.

Budget Vote and Board Elections - Tuesday, May 15, 2018
 7 a.m.–8 p.m.

VOTER REGISTRATION

REGISTRATION AND VOTING INFORMATION
Qualifications for Voting
     A voter shall be entitled to vote who is:  

• A citizen of the United States.
• A resident of the district for a period of 30 days or more.
• 18 years of age or older.

Registration
     The Levittown School District has implemented ongoing registration, in accordance with the provisions of Section 2014 of the 
Education Law. Registration must take place a least five (5) days preceding any school district election.

Absentee Ballots
     Applications for absentee ballots may be obtained at the office of the district clerk, 150 Abbey Lane, Levittown, NY, any school day 
between 8 a.m. and 1 p.m. or on the district website. Completed applications must be received by the district clerk at least seven (7) days 
before the election if the ballot is to be mailed to the voter, or up to one (1) day before the vote if the ballot is to be personally handed to a 
voter. All ballots must be received by the district clerk by 5 p.m. on the day of the vote. Absentee ballots will be issued for those reasons 
stated in the Education Law, Section 2018-A.

Current Polling Sites - School Vote: #1 Gardiners Avenue Elementary School; #2 East Broadway Elementary School; #3 Levittown 
Memorial Education Center; #4 Division Avenue High School.

For  more information, please call the district clerk at 516-434-7002.

“Rainbow Luna” by Sophia 
Zaharakis, Northside School, 
Grade 2
Teacher: Nikki Kessler

“Spring Flowers” by Anna 
Herschmann, Abbey Lane,  
Grade  5, Teacher: Carol 
Wagner



COMMUNITY SERVICES

School Registration Senior Citizens’ Services

Exemptions for Veterans

Registration for all students takes place at Levittown Memorial 
Education Center. Proof of residence must be established by presenting a 
mortgage, deed or lease agreement and an affidavit of residency. Proof of 
guardianship must also be presented at the time of registration. 

 Only children who will be five years old on or before December 1, 2017 
may be registered. No exceptions.

For questions about registration, contact the Office of Assessments at 
516-434-7058.

The public schools are centers of community life. Not-for-profit 
organizations may use school facilities according to district regulations. 
Applications and inquiries should be directed to the Department of Business 
and Finance at 516-434-7007. Although the Board of Education encourages 
community groups to use school facilities for civic, educational, cultural or 
recreational purposes, school-sponsored activities will take precedence in 
scheduling the use of school buildings or grounds.

Senior citizens are a valuable part of the Levittown community. 
Seniors are invited to free musical, theatrical and drama productions 
when the admission fee is not used for fundraising purposes. 

Senior Citizens are encouraged to apply for the Levittown School 
District Gold Card program. Through this program, seniors are notified 
of all the wonderful opportunities the district has to offer. For more 
information, call the Department of Instruction at 516-434-7025. 

The Levittown Board of Education adopted a resolution approving 
the county property tax exemption for senior citizens. A senior  citizen 
may be entitled to a partial exemption from school district taxes, up to 50 
percent of the assessed valuation of their home.

Applications for a senior citizen tax exemption must be made annually 
before May 1. If approved, the tax relief will be applied to real property 
taxes for schools in the next year, beginning July 1. Residents who feel 
they are qualified for exemption or who wish for further information 
should contact:

Department of Assessment, County of Nassau
240 Old Country Road, Mineola, N.Y. 11501

 Telephone: 516-571-3432

In recognition of the service and sacrifices veterans have provided to this 
country, the Board of Education adopted a resolution during the March 12, 2014 
public meeting to partially exempt property owned by veterans, as provided 
in the Real Property Tax Law §458-a, from school taxes. The exemption now 
applies to residential properties (Class 1), cooperative properties (Class 2)  and 
Gold Star Parents - parents who lost a child during combat. On November 
2, 2016 the Board of Education extended the exemption from school taxes to 
veterans or certain members of their families who rendered military service 
during the Cold War, as provided in the Real Property Tax Law §458-b(a) and 
RPTL Section §458 (2)(a)(ii).

The application and instructions for an Alternative Veterans and the Cold 
War Veterans Exemption forms can be downloaded from the Nassau County 
website: https://www.nassaucountyny.gov/3575/Exemption-Forms. 

Please contact the Nassau County Assessor Office at 516-571-3432 if you 
have any questions.  

Use of School Facilities

“Autumn Days” by  
Samantha LaMantia,  
Lee Road School, 
Grade 2
Teacher: Saeeda 
Rahaman-Thompson
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Levittown, New York 11756
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SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
Dr. Tonie McDonald

 “The Wolf of the Wild” by Aaron Shin, Jonas Salk Middle School, Grade 8
Teacher: Amanda Davidson




